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COMMITTEE REPORT 
The CBC Records Committee reviewed the literature on the identification 

of "white-winged" gulls and voted to retain the Iceland Gull on the North Caro-
lina Hypothetical List until a voucher specimen has been obtained. There are 
several Glaucous Gull specimens for the state. Examining series of white-
winged gulls in various systematic collections further supports our belief that 
these species are often virtually impossible to distinguish in the field and in 
photographs. The popular American field guides do not indicate the amount of 
individual variation and, therefore, are not adequate to identify the species of 
many individual Glaucous and Iceland Gulls. The degree of competence of the 
observers is not questioned. The decision to require a voucher specimen prior to 
admitting Iceland Gull or Thayer's Gull (Chat 37:50-51) to either state list is a 
matter of necessity. We hope that bird students who have struggled with the 
problem of identifying white-winged gulls in the field will understand the 
dilemma. We continue to welcome detailed reports of sightings of white-
winged gulls from the Carolinas. Several convincing reports are published in 
this issue of The Chat. 
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